April 24, 2006

The City of Palo Alto 

Attn:  Planning and Transportation Commission

250 Hamilton Avenue

Palo Alto, CA  94301

RE:  Alma Plaza, Planning and Transportation Commission Study Session

         3401, 3415, 3445, Alma Street Initial Review

Dear Members of the Planning and Transportation Commission:

Upon your initial study of Alma Plaza, we, as residents of Palo Verde neighborhood, and members of the Palo Verde Residents Association speaking individually, request you consider our below positions as you study the future land use of Alma Plaza.

Alma Plaza is situated very close to our Palo Verde neighborhood.  The location and use of Alma Plaza is crucial to us, as it sits in the middle of, or near many residential neighborhoods that do not have close-by neighborhood-serving retail facilities, such as parts of Greenmeadow, Midtown, Ventura, and Barron Park Neighborhoods.  In addition, a large number of residents will soon occupy new housing throughout south Palo Alto, and they will need retail stores nearby. We also recognize that as the population of Palo Alto ages, not all residents will continue to be able to drive cars, and will need access to retail services that are accessible without a personal vehicle. 

Given the central location of Alma Plaza to our south Palo Alto neighborhood, we urge you to keep its current Zoning as PC, for any new development at that location, so that it must contribute significantly to the resources of the surrounding neighborhoods.

We request the following for Alma Plaza:

· Current PC Zoning is not changed

· Housing on site shall not take precedence over retail

· Full-service neighborhood serving grocery store 

(with café on site)

· Commercial viability for business located at Alma Plaza, and for the Developer

(by adequate size of neighborhood serving retail 15,000 sq. ft. or more)

· Adequate parking 

(defined as sufficient to accommodate residents; residents of the next-door apartment complex; visitors; and customers;  without impact to nearby residential streets)

· Appropriate site access for customers and deliveries, minimizing impact on residential neighbors

· Neighborhood safety (access points, whether for vehicles or pedestrians, must be designed to promote safety for nearby residents and discourage traffic diversion to neighborhood residential streets)

· Keep the integrity of the neighborhood architecture in the new design of the neighborhood serving grocery store and housing

· Add public space, such as a small community garden area to the site, to serve residents and neighbors to create unique community interest and spirit 

We look to the Planning and Transportation Commissions’ vision for our south 

Palo Alto neighborhood and hope you will consider our requests and apply them 

to the new development so that south Palo Alto will be well served in the future. 

Thank you for your consideration of our joint letter.  

Very truly,

Smita Joshi

Resident of Palo Verde neighborhood, and Member of the Palo Verde Residents Association

Pamela Anne Radin

Resident of Palo Verde neighborhood, and Member of the Palo Verde Residents Association

cc:  Planning and Transportation Commission Members (at places)

